SCHOOL DISTRICT OF CHETEK

CHETEK, WI

Minutes of Committee of the Whole                   Board of Education          January 14, 2008
Meeting was called to order by President Genie Jennings at 6:00 p.m. 

Roll Call:  Atwood, Jennings, Jost, Reisner, Springer and Witthuhn were present.  Peters arrived at 7:00.  Others Present:  Al Brown Superintendent; Tammy Lenbom, Business Manager; Sue Davis, and Rachel Westberg, The Chetek Alert.
Motion by Reisner, seconded by Atwood to approve the agenda.   Motion carried unanimously.
Ken Jost discussed his proposal for bringing the referendum forward.  Al Brown presented additional supporting documentation for the financial impact for the next five years with or without a passed referendum.  Discussion was held on whether the election should be on election day in April or on another specified date.  Board members should email Genie or Al with other specifics that are needed before the next board meeting.  This will determine if a special meeting is needed.
Dan Thole presented the Financial Audit Summary.  All financial practices were found to be in compliance.

Tammy Lenbom reviewed the Food Service Revenue and Expenditures for the first 1/3 of the year.  The recommendation is to leave the lunch prices as is.

An issue statement was presented by Natalie Springer regarding the parameters for board meeting attendance.  Board members must be present for 50% of a meeting in order to receive compensation.

The Graduation Policy was updated to reflect that the graduation date will not be set on a date that conflicts with a school sponsored event.

Motion by Springer, seconded by Witthuhn to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.






Natalie Springer, Clerk
